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	Subject:
	Madison Park Homeowners’ Association Meeting

	
	Date:
	Monday, June 14 , 2010

	
	Time:
	7:30 p.m.

	
	Location:
	Wedgewood Baptist Church – Activity Center Annex –

	
	Presenters:

	
	Meeting Chair:  Martin Doss
	Attendee Count:

	
	Guest Speaker:  Louise Bhavnani, Volunteer Services Assistant, Mecklenburg County Parks and Recreation Dept.
	21 members
1 speaker
1 CMPD officer

	
	
	

	http://www.neighborhoodlink.com/Madison_Park/home/

	Minutes:


Welcome:  Meeting brought to order by Marty Doss, President at 7:33pm
Crime Report – given by Officer Hairston covering the period from 5/16/2010 to 6/9/2010.
NOTE:  Addresses where reported crimes occurred are denoted in the “hundred block of” the street.
a. 5700 Londonderry (in Montclair very near Madison Park) – Armed robbery (6/9)




fits a pattern of robberies targeting Hispanic persons, purse 





stolen, suspects fired shots at husband as he attempted to 




intervene.  Suspects are two black males in their mid-20’s 




driving a silver Honda Civic or Ford Taurus.
b. 4400 Longwood – Breaking and entering (B&E), entered locked crawl space (6/9) 



of vacant rental house, stole copper pipe
c. 4400 Longwood – B&E of house adjacent to (b), entered locked crawl space (6/9) 



of vacant rental house, stole copper pipe

d. 5500 Murrayhill Rd – Theft from motor vehicle, items taken from car            (5/31)
e. 1300 Seneca Pl – Theft from motor vehicle, items taken from inside trunk   (5/30)

f. 4900 Seacroft – Theft from motor vehicle, items taken from unlocked car    (5/29)

g. 4900 Seacroft – Theft from motor vehicle, items taken from unlocked car    (5/29)





opposite side of Seacroft from (f)
h.   700 Brockbank – B&E, laptop computer stolen                                              (5/29)
i.
5700 Wedgewood Dr – Disorderly conduct, suspect arrested                       (5/17)

j.   4900 Baylor Dr – B&E, items taken, entered through an unsecured door      (5/16)

k.  4900 Prentice – Damage to vehicle





 (5/16)

Officer Hairston again noted that, as Madison Park neighbors, we are not reporting enough suspicious persons.  In that sense and to that degree we are not being “nosey” enough as neighbors.  Call 911 and report suspicious persons.  They are out there.  The officers would rather interview a few more people than end up working another crime scene.
Guest Speaker

Louise Bhavnani, Volunteer Services Assistant, Mecklenburg County Park and Recreation Dept.
310 N Kings Drive

Charlotte, NC 28204

Office: 704-336-7643

Ms. Bhavnani prefaced her remarks by noting the severe budget crisis faced by Mecklenburg County in general and the Park and Recreation Department in particular.  The Department’s overall budget has been cut 50% which equates to a cut of 48% in staff.  The Dept. is asking for volunteers to step in and take over routine tasks on a consistent basis – a one day per week minimum commitment.  Ms. Bhavnani stressed that, to the extent that Madison Park neighbors become involved as volunteers with Marion Diehl and Park Road Parks, they would be staving off a general deterioration in the parks due to deferred upkeep.  The volunteers will become the “eyes” of the department in noting and reporting equipment and maintenance issues.  And, as advocates (i.e., “squeaky wheels”), the volunteers could see to it that those issues are addressed quicker than a drastically reduced staff could note, report and respond on their own.

As a reward for volunteer services rendered, Ms. Bhavnani noted that the Park Dept. will offer “sweat equity” passes to Ray’s Splash Planet as well as other fee-based county-controlled venues.  The initial focus of the request for volunteers is general cleanup.  Down the road, as the Park Dept. gains confidence in the volunteer’s abilities, the focus of the experienced volunteer’s efforts would shift to general maintenance.
[EDITORIAL OBSERVATION:  Without volunteers stepping up to fill and fulfill some of the duties of regular park personnel (again, on a consistent basis), the likelihood of a dire situation becoming even worse increases exponentially.  Realistically, the lack of general sanitation and timely trash pickup along with deferred maintenance of equipment leads to a situation where health and safety issues could reach such levels in the very near future that the parks would have to close as hazards to the public.  Parks that were formerly considered assets to the community would become liabilities.  Such an outcome could be expected to occur quickly as “normal” park usage by the general public during July and August precipitates an intensive decline in any given park’s ability to deliver an overall environment conducive to recreation.  We can clearly see a future claxon call for a “community weekend of volunteers in the parks” in order to address crisis situations where vermin of all sorts have made themselves unwelcome residents in our parks.  As we see it, a consistent volunteer effort now would push back the specter of an all-too-real looming crisis.]
Neighborhood Updates

International Outreach Meeting 

President Doss attended the CMPD International Outreach Meeting on 5/20/2010 at Smith Academy of International Languages.  It was a very good meeting.   Patrol officers, Response Area Commanders, Captains, CMPD Communications Officers, Community Officers and other officers from Steele Creek Division, Westover Division and Central Division attended.  Other-than-police attendees numbered around 50 and were divided up into English and Non-English Speaking to discuss issues.  CMPD did a great job with the program.  The event lasted about 90 minutes.  CMPD is making every effort to listen to the citizens in their patrol zone.  Within CMPD, there is a real effort to grow partnerships with the communities.  Putting on this caliber of an event proved it.
Thanks to Richard Akers 

Once again this year, Richard was able to secure a donation from Pepsi for HOA Events.  This year he obtained 24 cases of various Pepsi products.  Not only did he secure them, but he also took the time to pick them up and deliver them to storage including unloading them by himself.   We send the Thanks of the entire HOA for all your efforts, Richard, and a big “THANK YOU” to Pepsi Cola of Charlotte. .   

Madison Park Night Out with the Knights on Saturday, May 22nd

The HOA Spring Fling tailgate/baseball game outing really was a lot of fun.  The change from sponsoring a picnic at Park Road Park to hosting a tailgate at the ballpark also raised 36 bucks for the neighborhood.  Thanks to Ted Peters for taking care of picking up ice and a selection of Pepsi drinks from storage (where Richard Akers had so valiantly battled the heat in restocking the HOA’s inventory of Pepsi products).  Thanks, also, to Matt Magnasco for keeping up with the ticket requests and arranging the Will Call pick up for all the attendees that night.  In sum, everyone got their monies worth at the event.  The game went 12 innings!  To boot, the Knights won in the bottom of the 12th after the crew had called it quits and left at the bottom of the 11th.  Ted Peters flexed his vocal chords when he was handed the stadium’s portable microphone during the 7th Inning Stretch.  Ted led 20 or so Madison Park neighbors/choristers and belted out Take Me Out to the Ball Park in front of 6800 fans at the game.  He and the unrehearsed Madison Park Choir (who knew there was such a fledgling group?) led the stadium crowd in what turned out to be a pretty much on key rendition.  Great Job TED!  [Editorial Comment:  “Aw shucks.  Weren’t nothin’.”]  Madison Park was recognized over the PA system as being in attendance at the game throughout the evening.  Charlotte City Councilman Andy Dulin turned out to be a late-comer to the game but ran over to say hello to the neighborhood after he heard the group’s singing.
On Monday Councilman Andy Dulin sent the following message:

Date: Mon, 24 May 2010 05:41:50 -0400 Good morning,
Thanks for the meeting notes. I always read them and what a nice surprise to see the gang at the ball game Sat night.  Regards, Andy
National Night Out Tuesday, August 3rd – Mark Your Calendars.  NOW! ! !
Calling on volunteers to help!  704.519.0677 call or e-mail Marty Doss at Madisonparkhoa@hotmail.com 

To become a sponsor use the same contacts as noted above.  

National Night Out will be held on Fairbanks between Valley Forge and Wedgewood Drive.  -- Same location as the 2007 and 2008 events.  CDOT has approved the location as of 5/27/10 and the closure of Fairbanks starting at 1 PM.  Plans are to have event open at 6 PM.   Both the Charlotte Fire Dept and Medic will be made aware of the closure prior to closing on 8/3/10 and again upon re-opening the street later that night.  Residents living in the blocks closed will be requested to Not park along Fairbanks Road on 8/3/10.

Trash day will move to Wednesdays starting on July 7th South and North of Tyvola so that should help with easy disposal of waste from the event.  On June 9th Candy Bridges with Parks and Recreation confirmed the Dept. will participate again this year.  This development was somewhat unexpected but greatly appreciated especially considering the County’s budget crisis and Candy Bridges facing layoff herself from the Dept.   We have appreciated all the support Parks and Recreation has given us over the years.  Thank You, Candy Bridges, for always being such a great supporter of Madison Park and our events.
President Doss will be meeting with Rentameusa.com on Tuesday evening.   This local amusement company has shown interest in possibly teaming up with us with some form of support for the evening. 

Target, the National Sponsor of National Night Out, e-mailed 6/3/10 to confirm details of the event and to say they are preparing for Madison Park’s participation in NNO.   Update 6/28/10 word came from Target they will have several stores participating in our event.   THANK YOU TARGET!
We Thank All our current Sponsors: Target, Showmars (the Emerywood location), Sports and Fitness and Schneider TreeCare.  If you wish to see your company’s name on our list let Marty Doss know at once.  Again Madison Park’s sends special Thanks to the Park and Recreation Department.  Remember to make a special effort to support the NNO sponsors if you need their goods and services and Thank them for supporting our community.
There are still openings for entertainment during NNO.  If you know of something fun, entertaining, different that the neighborhood would enjoy let Marty Doss know.  Madisonparkhoa@hotmail.com. 

Earned Income for Madison Park from Fundraisers

Montclaire Pine needle Sale $13.50 check delivered to us on 5/29/10.
Knights Tickets Sales $36.00 5/22/10.
Thanks to the folks that participated in both of these fundraisers for Madison Park.  

Matching Grant Project:  Updates

All the Volunteer Matching (donations of time and effort) for cleaning and all the Volunteer Pledges (donations in cash) have been met.  Thanks to our sign sponsors and thanks to everyone that helped with the cleaning.  The HOA received an unexpected Gift of $50 dollars from former Madison Park resident (and resuscitating foundress of the HOA) Debra Campbell.  Debra now resides in Carrolton Texas reasonably close to grandchildren.  Expect to see the neighborhood identification signs installed soon.  
CDOT Digital “Speed Awareness” Sign Problem Addressed:  Tyvola Road
Ted Peters mentioned to President Doss on Thursday the10th that the Digital speed limit sign on Tyvola near Londonderry Road was not operating.  President Doss walked up to check the sign out and noticed it was operating but not in the same manner as prior.  The sign had been operating in flashing yellow up to 35 mph.  Above 35 to 44 it would flash the drivers’ speeds in Red.  At 44 it would strobe and flash in red.  At the point in time that Ted talked with Marty the sign was flashing all speeds in yellow.  Marty contacted Chip Gallup to report the change.

On 6/11/2010 8:07:52    He received the following response from Chip Gallup. 

Marty: I’ve asked our Electronics Systems folks to take a look today. Thanks for letting me know.  

Chip

This afternoon around 2 PM 6/14/10 President Doss saw CDOT was working on the sign.  It appears the problems have been corrected. 
311 Online reporting options issue
President Doss noticed Sunday 6/13/10 that there were numerous locations along South Blvd. where “Earn Money” signs had been placed in the right of way.  He attempted to notify the City of these apparent city ordinance violations online Sunday afternoon through the 311 online system but discovered that, while the link for “signs reporting” remained on theCharmeck.org system, the options for entering the specific type of sign to be reported were missing from the drop-down menu.
President Doss sent an e-mail to City leaders and received the following response: 6/14/2010 3:12:48 P.M. Eastern Daylight Time
Kimberly W. Laney, Director - Office of the City Manager - CharMeck 311

Thank you for bringing this issue to the attention of our organization.  Last week staff removed a request type within our Emerald system (City/County tool for citizen request management) while conducting an internal clean-up and alignment of requests.  Unfortunately, staff did not recognize the change also “broke” the link for the request type within charmeck.org for citizen use.  Staff became aware and began the process of “backing out” the change.  Currently, our business process team is working to address this issue.  Staff documented accordingly for any future considerations/changes & identified the linkage to the citizen service request page as well.   Additionally, we have entered your complaint and documented this error accordingly.  It is expected that this correction would be completed and beginning tomorrow 6/15/10, you should see a request type for Neighborhoods – Signs in Public Right of Way.

Please allow me to apologize for the inconvenience this error caused.  As public servants and residents of the community as well, our staff wants to keep Charlotte beautiful & clean while making it easy for citizens and ourselves to report issues requiring attention.  I especially appreciate your commitment to feedback and the partnership that allows staff to continuously improve citizen access and service delivery.  While this issue is being addressed, please let me know how I can be of further assistance or if you have any additional concerns regarding this matter.
Char/Meck 311 is currently developing an application for the iphone.
Susan Burgess:  Board of Directors’ Conferment
On Behalf of the Board of Directors of the HomeOwners’ Association of Madison Park

It is my privilege to convey to Susan Burgess the Board’s warmly affectionate greetings as it confers upon her the title of Member in Perpetuity of said association.  Such Membership bestows upon Susan Burgess all benefits, rights, responsibilities and privileges pertaining thereto.  So long as the corporate body of the association shall exist, the Secretary shall annually read the name of Susan Burgess as first honoree of said designation.  The membership rolls of the association are hereby and forever enriched and ennobled by her caring spirit, motivating presence and sprightly personality.

The Board’s esteem for you, Susan, carries with it its thanks to you for your generous support of Madison Park and its events.  Thanks for coming to be with us and know that you are always welcome to come back.

May the road rise to meet you and may the wind be always at your back when your journey brings you to be with us once again.
Granted this Wednesday, the Twenty-Sixth of May in the Year of Our Lord Two Thousand and Ten
at Madison Park

in the City of Charlotte and State of North Carolina.
By

Secretary, Madison Park HomeOwners’ Association

On a Sad Note:
A personal friend of President Doss and a friend to many in Madison Park, the Mayor Pro Tem of Charlotte, Susan Burgess, sent out a press release today indicating that her cancer is spreading and that she is now under the care of hospice.  Her health and energy level are now limiting her activities.  She intends to continue with her core Charlotte city council duties.   You can read her public release and her release to her many friends on our web site under the discussion heading “a message from Susan Burgess.”  Please keep her and her family in your good thoughts and prayers.    

http://www.caringbridge.org/visit/susanburgess/photos
NEW BUSINESS

Treasurer’s Report:  The HOA currently has $3086.21 in its account.  The HOA has 64 paid member households for 2010.  If you have not already done so, please pay your 2010 dues – they are due each year, in January, but are accepted throughout the current year, renewing in January.  3 members have already paid their 2011 dues.  You can pay online securely through the link on our web site. 
OPEN DISCUSSION:

None.
New Members/First Time Attendees 

None.
Adjournment

8:20pm










